


CHESTERFIELD COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT

BOARD OF EDUCATION

REGULAR SESSION

JANUARY 9, 2017
PRESENT – BOARD MEMBERS:
Mrs. Kimberly T. Burch; Dr. Wayne Chapman;            Mr. Darin M. Coleman; Mr. Eric G. Dusa; Mr. Wesley R. Miles; Mr. James N. Sweeney; Mr. Robert Teal;          Mr. Chad L. Vick; and Mr. Jamie D. Wayne 
PRESENT – STAFF:
Goodwin, Anderson, Willard, Folsom, Price, Haile, Hamilton, Hammond, Hoffman, Hough, Hubbard, Rivers, Rogers, Sowell, Stubbs, Wallace, and Brown 
MEDIA:
Robert Monnie, The Link

VISITORS:
The Honorable Probate Judge Gail Ingram; Auditor Lesley Kelly, McGregor & Co. LLP; and Area Citizens 

  I.
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Sweeney at 5:00 p.m. at Palmetto Learning Center.
 II.
Pledge of Allegiance:  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Cheraw High student Leighton O’Dell.  
III.
Oath of Office:  New board member Robert Teal and reelected board members Eric G. Dusa, James N. Sweeney, Chad L. Vick, and Jamie D. Wayne were administered the oath of office by the Honorable Probate Judge Gail Ingram.

IV.
Election of Officers:  Chairman Sweeney declared all board offices vacant as follows:  Chairman, Vice-Chairman, and Secretary.  According to board policy, Superintendent Goodwin assumed the chair and opened nominations for the office of chairman.  Mr. Teal nominated Chad Vick.  Mr. Sweeney nominated Wesley Miles.  A motion was made by Mr. Sweeney, seconded by Mr. Coleman and carried, that nominations be closed.  Chairman Goodwin indicated that a roll call voice vote will be taken in the order in which nominations were received.  The nomination of Mr. Vick failed by a vote of 4-5, with  Dr. Chapman, Mr. Coleman, Mr. Miles, Mr. Sweeney and Mr. Wayne voting “Nay.”   Mr. Miles was elected chairman by a vote of 5-4, with Mrs. Burch, Mr. Dusa, Mr. Teal and Mr. Vick voting “Nay.”  Chairman Goodwin relinquished the office to Chairman Miles who thanked the board for their vote of confidence.  Chairman Miles opened nominations for the office of vice-chairman.  Dr. Chapman nominated Darin Coleman for the office of vice-chairman.  A motion was made by Mr. Sweeney and seconded by      Mr. Coleman that nominations be closed and that Mr. Coleman be elected vice-chairman by affirmation.  The motion to elect Mr. Coleman as vice-chairman carried by a vote of 8-1, with Mr. Vick opposed.  Chairman Miles opened nominations for the office of secretary.  Mrs. Burch nominated Eric Dusa.  Mr. Sweeney moved, seconded by          Mr. Coleman and carried unanimously, that nominations be closed and that Mr. Dusa be elected secretary by affirmation.
   V.
Agenda Approval:  Mr. Sweeney moved, seconded by Mr. Coleman and carried unanimously, to approve the agenda as presented.

 VI.
Executive Session/Return to Open Session:  Upon a motion by Mr. Dusa and second by Mr. Coleman, the board entered executive session to discuss personnel matters pertaining to employee hirings, compensation, terminations, and resignations and legal matters.  The board returned to open session upon a motion by Mr. Coleman and second by Mr. Dusa.
VII.
Reception of Visitors:  Chairman Miles welcomed visitors, media, Sheriff’s Department representative, TOY Tracy Hatcher, parents, students, teachers, and administrative staff.           
VIII.
Approval of Minutes:  Mr. Dusa moved, seconded by Dr. Chapman and carried unanimously, to approve minutes of the December 12, 2016 board meeting.

  IX.
Special Recognitions:  Superintendent Goodwin expressed appreciation to all school board members for their hard work and dedication to the children of CCSD.  He noted that January is designated by the SC Schools Boards Association as School Board Recognition Month, and schools will be contacting board members about activities being planned in their honor.  Board members signed a Pledge of Ethical Principles which was adopted by the SCSBA Delegate Assembly.
Directors Folsom and Sowell presented certificates to the All-District Academic Bowl team members and a plaque to Cheraw High, the District Academic Bowl winner.  It was noted that Chesterfield High was runner-up.  Cheraw High will receive a trophy at the Academic Bowl Banquet which board members are invited to attend January 12 at PLC at 6:00 pm.  

Teacher Quality Coordinator Rivers presented certificates to the following teachers who have renewed their National Board Certification:  Jennifer Byrd, McBee Elementary; Anna Hancock, Petersburg Primary; and Nina Quick, Cheraw Primary.
   X.
Board Comments:  Board member Wayne recognized the following Plainview Elementary accomplishments:  1) Media specialist Lynne Windham received a $4000 grant from bestselling author James Patterson to support the library; 2) the Scholastic Reading Club has matched Patterson’s donation with bonus points for teachers, and first grade teacher Kerry Hagwood received 4000 points to purchase books for her classroom library; and 3) received a $5000 grant from Nestle Water to purchase a Titled Sky Runner for the playground and mats for the gym to enhance the PE tumbling unit.    Mr. Dusa congratulated Cheraw Primary teacher Aleisha Ainsworth who received a $179 Donors Choose award to purchase various titles of Diary of a Wimpy Kid to add to the library.  Mr. Coleman announced the following New Heights Middle accomplishments: 1) As a part of the STEM-STEAM initiative, three classes are participating in the Future City program which is an engaging way to build students’ 21st Century skills.  Five teams will travel to USC-Aiken to compete in the Regional Future City Competition; 2) teacher Louanne Smith received a $674 Donors Choose grant to purchase a 3-Doodler Bundle which students will use in multiple STEAM units to become active learners; and 3) the Junior Beta Club will attend the National Beta Club Convention competing in several events, including Robotics for the first time.  Mr. Miles congratulated Jefferson Elementary for raising over $11,000 in the first ever Fall Fun Run.  Chairman Miles expressed appreciation to Mr. Sweeney for his years as a board member and his service as chairman and to Mr. Wayne for his years of service as a board member and as vice-chairman.
 XI. Financial Report:  Chief Financial Officer Willard presented the monthly financial review for December.  Mr. Willard introduced Lesley Kelly, McGregor & Co., LLP, who reviewed a summary of the CCSD audit report for the year ending June 30, 2016.        Ms. Kelly reported that the firm has issued an unmodified (clean) opinion of CCSD’s financial statements.  The general fund balance as of June 30, 2016 was $4,850,772 which is a net increase of $563,585.  Mr. Sweeney asked whether it is recommended that districts maintain a fund balance of 8-10% to allow school districts to operate in an emergency situation.  Ms. Kelly responded that, while there is no specific recommendation, the general guideline is that districts should have funds available to cover three months of expenditures.  

Superintendent Goodwin expressed appreciation to CFO Willard and his staff, Assistant Superintendent Anderson and his staff, and all district and school staff for their efforts in working to increase the fund balance.  He also thanked the board for its support of the vision that was put into place to achieve these goals.  Dr. Goodwin thanked Ms. Kelly for the audit report and indicated that CCSD staff will continue to work to increase the fund balance.  Ms. Kelly thanked CFO Willard and his staff for their cooperation during the audit process.  Chairman Miles also thanked Ms. Kelly, Superintendent Goodwin and the administrative staff for the clean audit report.  

   XII.
Personnel Report:  Upon a motion by Mr. Coleman and second by Dr. Chapman, the board unanimously approved the attached Personnel Exhibits A-D as recommended by Assistant Superintendent Anderson.      
  XIII. Curriculum Report:  Executive Director Folsom, in reviewing the curriculum report, noted that the district has been asked to participate in the 2017 Read to Succeed Summer Reading Camp Symposium.  Four district representatives will present to other school districts the successes of the Summer Reading Camp by sharing knowledge and expertise related to data-driven instruction and its impact.  The special education department is currently writing a spending plan for the $232,162 settlement with the US Department of Education regarding South Carolina’s shortfalls in meeting Maintenance of Effort for special education students.  The plan will target areas of improvements identified by the Special Education Report Card.  Mrs. Folsom announced that the District Academic Bowl Banquet will be held January 12 at 5:30 pm at PLC, and the District Spelling Bee will take place January 19 at 6:00 pm at PLC.  
  XIV.  Superintendent’s Report:  Superintendent Goodwin indicated that the January 23 board work session has been cancelled since the legislative session starts January 10 and no state budget information is available at this time.  

Dr. Goodwin reported that school went smoothly today although possible snow accumulations had been predicted for the weekend.  Only 8% of buses had issues cranking and there were no HVAC issues.  He thanked schools and administrative staffs for ensuring smooth operations.
Board members were informed that Long Middle School has submitted an Arts in the Basic Curriculum grant proposal to support and enhance overall educational experiences for its students. 
Superintendent Goodwin indicated that schools and the District Office will work late January 26 and February 2 for parent conferences and staff development.  Schools and the District Office will be closed January 13 (flex day for fall late days) and January 16 for Martin Luther King holiday. 
Board members were asked to arrive a few minutes prior to 5:00 pm for the February 13 board meeting at McBee Elementary School.  A photographer will be on hand to take pictures for new board portraits.  
Dr. Goodwin reminded board members that Thursday, March 30, is the deadline for 2017 Statement of Economic Interests forms to be submitted to the State Ethics Commission.

 XV.   Chairman’s Comments:  Mr. Miles noted that the February 13 board meeting will be held at McBee Elementary School beginning with an executive session at 5:00 pm. followed by the open session at 5:30.  Board members should let the superintendent’s office know if they wish to attend the SCSBA Annual Convention February 16-19 at Hilton Head.
XVI.
Adjournment:  Upon a motion by Dr. Chapman and second by Mr. Teal, the board adjourned at 6:19 p.m.
XVII.
Media Notification:  The media was previously notified of this school board meeting.
____________________________________        ______________________________________

____________________________________        ______________________________________

____________________________________        ______________________________________

____________________________________        ______________________________________
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